
 

 

     
 

 

Update on 1st Ave S Traffic Changes  

Construction Activities along 39th Street 
• Sanitary sewer pipe installation continues at 39th Street and 2nd Ave S through early October 2018. 

• To complete this work, bypass pipes are needed that stretch across the 39th Street and 1st Ave S intersection, which 
requires the intersection to be closed. 

• The bypass pipes require using a pump that operates 24 hours a day and will start operating approximately on 
Monday, August 13.  
o Residents may hear some noise from the pump, but a low-noise pump is being used to minimize the noise. 
o The pump will also be monitored 24 hours a day by an onsite uniformed crew member in a marked vehicle. 

Traffic Changes and Parking on 1st Ave S 
Due to the 39th Street and 1st Ave S intersection closure, the following traffic and parking changes have been made 
on 1st Ave S (see map on back). These traffic changes will be in place through early October 2018.  

• Between 38th Street and 39th Street:  
o Access to/from residences is only available from 38th Street 
o 1st Ave S is temporarily a two-way road 
o The bike lane is temporarily closed to allow for two-way traffic 
o Parking is only allowed on the west side of 1st Ave S; vehicles need to park facing south 
o Parking will be restricted for about 100 ft. at the 39th Street/1st Ave S intersection to allow for a vehicle 

turnaround area  

• Between 39th Street and 40th Street: 
o Access to/from residences is only available from 40th Street 
o 1st Ave S is temporarily a two-way road 
o The bike lane is temporarily closed to allow for two-way traffic 
o Parking is only allowed on the east side of 1st Ave S; vehicles need to park facing north 
o Parking will be restricted for about 100 ft. at the 39th Street/1st Ave S intersection to allow for a vehicle 

turnaround area  
 

Thank you for your patience and understanding during the 35W@94 Construction Project. 
 

Construction activities are subject to change due to weather, schedule and unforeseen impacts. 
35W@94: Downtown to Crosstown is a reconstruction project on I-35W between 43rd Street and downtown Minneapolis. 
 The work includes reconstructing pavement, bridges and ramps on I-35W, adding new MnPASS lanes on northbound and 

southbound I-35W, constructing new access ramps to the Lake Street Business District and building a new transit station on the 
interstate. Once complete, motorists and residents will have better accessibility, safety and mobility in the area.  

Work is expected to be completed in fall 2021. 
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